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Hopefully all readers will have received their 2017 Mayne Island phone book.  We are proud of our team who organized the process, to all who contributed artwork, photos and ideas, and to Alea for a great publishing job!  Especially, we are grateful to our advertisers who contribute to the costs and benefit from the coverage.  Please acknowledge them when you use their services or shop in their establishments by saying, “I noticed your ad in the Mayne island phonebook!”

Irene Barret updated the Lions on MIPATA’s progress with the pathways project.  There will be 3 public meetings starting in May and finishing in June to report to the public and gather more ideas for trails on the island.  

Irene’s second presentation was to briefly refresh the Lions’ members about the Emergency Preparedness Program.  In the past it was established that during an  event on the island available Lions would be called upon to help with traffic control.  Members were offered the opportunity to take a flagging course through this program.

$500 approved by the members to assist the GISS Improv team in their travel to compete in the nationals later this year.  We wish them much success and look forward to a sample of their abilities this month.

Several members have committed to attending the Lions Convention in Sidney, April 21st and 22nd.  We look forward to hearing about their experiences at our May meeting.

Rental requests have started to come in already for the summer.  A couple of weddings have been booked for May and July.  If you are planning an event later this year, it is advised to get your booking in soon to avoid being disappointed.d

Lions have indicated support for the Japanese Pit Kiln project.  More details, along with our final plans for the Lions 100th anniversary and Canada’s 150th anniversary projects will be revealed soon.

Nominations are now taking place for the 2017-2018 election of officers as we near the year-end for the Lions Club in June.

The Lions webpage is frequently being updated by Cliff Kyooka, so please check it for lots more information, including rental forms, eyeglass donations, and coming events.

David Chase
Mayneislandlions.org
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